
“Digital  Transformation  of
Industrial Enterprises” forum
was held at Turin Polytechnic
University in Tashkent
During the official visit of the President of the Russian
Federation to the Republic of Uzbekistan on 26-27 May 2024, a
number of documents were signed on further development of
bilateral cooperation in various spheres, in particular, on
the development of industrial cooperation, introduction into
production of scientific and innovative developments based on
the  best  Russian  experience,  as  well  as  on  technology
transfer.

 At the same time, in order to ensure the implementation of
the tasks set at the video conference call on training in
engineering  and  further  improvement  of  higher  education
institutions held on 20 June, 2024, under the leadership of
the  head  of  state,  as  well  as  based  on  the  needs  of
entrepreneurs in the industrial sphere, a forum on “Digital
Transformation of Industrial Enterprises” was held on 27 June
at  Turin  Polytechnic  University  in  Tashkent,  with  the
participation of the largest Russian industrial companies in
Russia.

 The forum was attended by about 10 large Russian enterprises
with presentations in the field of modern robotics, digital
twin,  3D/CAD  modelling  and  VR/AR  technologies  for  their
educational system and industrial enterprises.

The event, held in online and offline formats, was attended by
representatives of the Chamber of Commerce and Industry of the
Republic  of  Uzbekistan,  the  international  women’s  public
foundation “Sharq Ayoli”, large industrial enterprises such as
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“UzAutoMotors”  AK,  “Uz-Koram  Kompani”  LLC,  “Uzeltexsanoat”,
“AVTOOYNA” LLC and others, a number of research institutes,
such as the Institute of Mineral Resources, the Institute of
Geology  and  Exploration  of  Oil  and  Gas  Fields,  leading
technical higher educational institutions, technoparks of our
country. They had the opportunity to study foreign experience,
as well as discuss issues of its further application in their
activities.










